
 

 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  
 

 

 

Saturday 19th March 6pm 
Mary Bridget & Michael Howard, Tarmon 

Deceased members of the Shannon & Flanagan 

Families. 

 

 

Saturday 26th March 6pm 
Bridie Moore (nee Keating) San Francisco, California, 

formerly of Carrowfree. 

 

Saturday 2nd April 
1st Anniversary: Ann Teresa Murray 
 

Killimer Church 

 

 

Sunday 20th March 10.30 am 
Peg (Margaret) Campion (nee Madigan) formerly of 

Donogrogue. 

 

Sunday 27th March 10.30 am 

 

Sunday 3rd April 10.30 am 

 

 

 
Sacrament of First Reconciliation 
Sacrament of First Reconciliation for the pupils in 

Knockerra on Tuesday 22nd March at 2pm. Please 

remember them in your prayers. 

 

 

 
 

. 

Mass Times in Killimer & Kilrush Parish 
The following are the new revised Mass times for 

weekdays & weekend  

Kilrush 

Monday-Friday 10 a.m. Saturday 7 p.m. Sunday 9 

a.m. & 12  

Killimer Parish  

Tuesday 8.55am in Knockerra.  

Friday 8.55 a.m. in Killimer.  

Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion – Monday 

& Wednesday at 8.55 a.m. in Knockerra Church. 

 

Daffodil Day  
Friday March 26th - Please come and support a 

fundraiser being held on the Killimer Road beside 

Roadstone cross on Friday March 26th. 

 

 

Knockerra Church 
Rosary and reflections will take place in St. Senan’s 

Church Knockerra, at 7.30 p.m. each Wednesday 

night during Lent. It can be viewed on the webcam. 

All welcome. 

 

Killimer Church 
Choir practice for Killimer Choir on Tuesday night. 

Time to be confirmed. All welcome. 

 

Killimer GAA 
Best of luck to Killimer Juniors who began their 

league on Saturday 19th March with a difficult away 

game against Wolfe Tones in Shannon. 

Congratulations to John Culligan, our Lotto winner 

this week. 

 

 

Killimer Parish 19th& 20th March 2022  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel 0659062729 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday  



 

 

 

Please remember to sanitise your hands on the way 

in and out of the church. 

 

 

Cooraclare Bingo Returns!!  
Cooraclare Bingo is delighted to announce that it is 

resuming, "Back in Cooraclare Hall" on Sunday 20th 

March at 8.30pm. This is a great night in our parish for 

all who attend and everyone is welcome from near or 

far. Please come and join in this coming St. Patrick's 

Weekend. 

 

Lenten Talks Series 2022  
Noticing God along the road with us • Tues 15th Mar at 

7.30pm – Michael Conway – Role Models: Women in 

church and society • Tues 29th Mar at 7.30pm – 

Diarmuid O’Murchu – Adult Faith in 2022. This online 

talk series is organised by the Críocha Callan Cluster 

and FCJ Spirituality House, Spanish Point. email 

info@fcjspiritualityhouse.ie or office@kibparish.ie to 

register. Queries: KIB Parish office 085 1872212 / FCJ 

House 087 4479115 

 

 
 

 

Irish Red Cross  

To donate to our Ukraine Crisis Appeal, you 

can do so by going to www.redcross.ie or by calling our 

Freefone number 1800 50 70 70 

 

Clare Local Development  
We are running an information session for people who 

may want to work remotely. Participants will get to meet 

experts in the field (employers, employee and training 

providers). This session will run via zoom on the 29th of 

March at 11:00 to 12:30 T: 065 6866800 / 087 6542234 

 

Storytime At Kilrush Library  
To celebrate Spring the library are hosting 4 story time 

& art & craft sessions for 3–7-year-olds. Booking is 

essential, call 0659051504 or email: 

Kilrush@clarelibrary.ie Fri 8th April, Wed 13th April, 

Fri 22nd April & Fri 29th April @ 3.30pm. 

 

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota 

April 
Marian Culligan, Patricia Cunningham & Heidi 

Brennan. 

 
  

 

Poker Classic 
Killimer GAA and Kilrush LGFA are happy to 

announce that they will be hosting a Poker Classic on 

Friday, 1st April. It will begin at 9 pm in Kilrush 

Golf Club.  There is a €25 entry fee.  There will be 

prizes for tickets purchased but not played.  As 

always, your support would be greatly 

appreciated.  Please spread the word to anyone you 

think would like to come along.  

 

Collection For Ukraine  
On the weekend of 26th/27th March a 

special national collection will be taken up 

at all Masses in support of families fleeing Ukraine. 

This collection will be taken up as you leave Masses 

next weekend. Contributions can also be handed into 

the sacristy after Mass during the week or through 

the “Donations” button on our Parish website. If 

using the “Donations” button on the website, please 

leave a message that contribution is for the Special 

Ukraine Collection. 

 

 

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land 
Organised by the Equestrian Order of the Holy 

Sepulchre of Jerusalem - Lieutenancy of Ireland. 

The Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre of 

Jerusalem is a major Catholic Order of Knighthood, 

under the direct protection of the Holy See, 

established according to ecclesiastical law. 

 The Holy Father has entrusted to Knights and 

Dames of the Order the special mission of helping, 

supporting and protecting the Church and Christian 

communities 'the living stones' in the Holy Land. 

 Every two years, the Lieutenancy of Ireland 

organises a pilgrimage to the Holy Land visiting the 

empty tomb 'Holy Sepulchre' in Jerusalem, the 

Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem, Christian 

towns and villages where we meet 'the living stones' 

in person and view their schools and the projects 

which we support. 

 Clergy and parishioners from Killaloe Diocese are 

invited to participate in this special pilgrimage.  

 Further information and booking forms are available 

from Navan Travel tel: 046 9068600. 

With each new experience of letting God be in 
control, we gain courage and reinforcement for 

daring to do it again and again 

Glora Gaither 

 

 

 
 


